
Radio reached 25.4m, 71% of total listeners. 

SA ROLLS UP ITS SLEEVES, 
AND OPENS ITS HEART, 
TO CAMPAIGN

In September last year, the Fund launched its National Demand Creation Campaign 
“#RollUpYourSleevesSA – get vaccinated so that we can get back to living”. This 
multi-facetted campaign was an emotional call to arms and aimed to move South Africa 
closer to the national goal of vaccinating 41 million South Africans by the end of the 
year. With an original media budget of R78 million, our team was able to negotiate added 
value of R210 million, resulting in a campaign valued at R288 million. It was amazing to see 
such universal support for our message. The results have been equally impressive.

PLEDGED
R3,47* billion

RECEIVED
R3,47* billion

R3,03* billion 
DISBURSED

 

The Solidarity Fund’s support to vaccine outreach sites have been an important 
contributor to vaccine access around the country. As of the 21st of February 2022, the 
outreach programme has administered over 700 000 jabs across the 9 provinces. This has 
been made possible with the support of 16 active clinical operators who oversaw the sites. 

As part of the programme, Gauteng Department of Health (GDOH) has launched a 
schools vaccination programme where clinical operators visit Gauteng schools to enable 
access to learners aged from 12 years and older. To date, over 23 000 jabs have been 
administered to learners in schools.
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South Africa has reached the tail-end of the fourth COVID wave. While infection 
rates reached alarming levels, fuelled by the Omicron variant, we take comfort 
that hospitalisation and mortality rates have not been as high as we saw with the 
third wave and Delta variant. In fact, within South Africa and globally, there is 
reason to hope that we are entering a stage where the approach to COVID can be 
normalised and managed alongside many diseases in society. 
 
Despite this welcome new reality, our work continues at the Solidarity Fund. 
Earlier this month, we received a report back on the impact of the demand 
creation campaign titled “#RollUpYourSleevesSA”. Led by a moving TV 
commercial, the campaign has been well received and has performed well across 
all media. Part of this campaign included community mobilisers who, among 
other things, have contributed significantly to the success of the vaccination 
programme at outreach sites – spreading accurate information and encouraging 
vaccination. This success has led to the mobiliser project being extended and I 
thank them all for their contribution. Our Gauteng Nursing project has also been 
extended, giving Gauteng hospitals the staffing support they need during the 
tail-end of the fourth wave. You’ll read more about them both below.  
 
While 56.1% of our population are now fully vaccinated, there is still so much 
work to be done in promoting vaccination and boosters. As always, I implore you 
all to spread the word and help family and friends who need it to get vaccinated. 
We all want a new normal where we aren’t living cloistered and in fear, and that 
starts with a jab.

Tandi Nzimande

* Accurate as at 15 February 2022

* Accurate as at 15 February 2022

PROJECTS UNDERWAY

Health 
Interventions: 

Humanitarian 
Relief Efforts:

Behavioural 
Change:

33 Projects 6 Projects 
(11 sub-projects)

15 Projects 
(26 sub-projects)

SA’S YOUTH GETS ‘#KE-READY
FOR OPPORTUNITY’

As part of the Solidarity Fund’s support for the National Vaccination 
Roll-out Programme, the Fund backed the NDoH in the launch of the 
National Youth Program for Action Campaign. Titled, Ke-Ready, it 
launched on the 18th of February at the Tshwane South TVET College 
in Gauteng. This programme of action encourages South Africa’s 
youth to get vaccinated and be ‘#Ke-Ready for Opportunity’. The 
launch event consisted of a frank and open discussion between the 
Ministers of Health and Higher Education, young health 
professionals and young people. Vaccination outreach facilities were 
also available at the TVET college for the week, linked with other 
health promotion and screening strategies facilitated by Higher 
Health, the TVET College and the Gauteng Provincial 
Administration. The event served as a demonstration of the 
partnership between the higher education and the health sector, 
with government communications and between government and 
non-government partners.

The HCRF was established in response to the July 2021 unrest and looting 
that impacted Gauteng and KwaZulu-Natal. It was set up to assist affected 
SMME's and communities with support related to business and economic 
recovery, food security, peace building and health care. The HCRF runs as a 
distinct part of the Solidarity Fund and is in line with its mandate. It operates 
with a segregated bank account but as a part of the Solidarity Fund.

*Accurate as at 15 February 2022

HUMANITARIAN CRISIS
RELIEF FUND

A LOOK AT THE NUMBERS

AT A GLANCE

The Solidarity Fund is committed to transparency around all 
of our activities. You can find detailed information and 
reporting around donations received, how we allocate 
resources as well as the impact created by visiting 
www.solidarityfund.co.za.

COMMUNITY MOBILISERS
CONTINUE TO MAKE AN 
IMPACT IN VACCINE ROLL-OUT

The Solidarity Fund demand creation community mobilisers have been a prominent feature 
at outreach sites, helping to educate and inform the public, debunk myths and answer 
vaccine related questions. This has unquestionably aided the vaccination journey and 
contribute to the decision by many South Africans to roll up their sleeves and get the jab. 
Once the initial mobilisers programme was concluded, the NDOH took notice of a decrease 
in vaccinations due to the absence of mobilisers on site and requested that the Solidarity 
Fund extend the contract and re-instate the community mobilisers. The Fund readily agreed 
and mobilisers were back on site as of the 14th of February 2022. 

The renewed Surge Site Community Mobilisation will consist of 240 community mobilisers 
across the rural, peri-urban and township landscapes, covering approximately 60 sites within 
8 provinces. 

The Solidarity Fund has extended its assistance to the Gauteng Department of Health 
(GDOH) by increasing its funding for nurses to augment staffing at eight Gauteng 
hospitals. The project originally got under way as the third wave was reaching its peak and 
provided critical additional nursing capacity during the very high peak caused by the Delta 
variant in Gauteng. Gauteng was the worst hit by the Delta wave and both public and 
private sector hospitals were stretched to the limit.

At the time, R16,6 million was approved and the Fund has now added to this with a further 
R6,2 million in order to strengthen GDOH capacity for the anticipated duration of the 
fourth wave.  This has allowed the project to be extended until 31st March 2022. Whilst the 
fourth wave has not been as severe as anticipated, it has lasted into February 2022 due to 
the Omicron sub-variant (BA.2). In addition to the added demand for beds, a significant 
number of permanent health care workers tested positive for COVID-19 during this time 
and had to isolate. This resulted in a shortage of nursing staff at the various hospitals. The 
Solidarity Fund funded nurses helped close the gap resulting from the increased sick 
leave. The fund primarily funded COVID wards, high care and ICU and PUI beds to free up 
GDOH nurses, to service non-COVID wards. 

SOLIDARITY FUND EXTENDS 
PROGRAMME TO AUGMENT 
NURSES IN GAUTENG 
HOSPITALS
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FIGURE 1 
Gauteng cases and deaths across four waves showing long tail of fourth wave 
due to Omicron sub-variant BA.2 (Graph courtesy of Prof Jonny Myers and Dr 
Fareed Abdullah)

PPE FOR FRONTLINE COMMUNITY CARE 
WORKERS – FINAL REPORT

To assist the National Department of Health (NDoH) in their efforts to provide PPE to 
all South African healthcare workers, the Solidarity Fund, together with the Elma 
Philanthropies in South Africa, co-funded a DG Murray Trust (DGMT) programme. 
The programme provided PPE to protect and support community care workers 
during the peak of the COVID-19 pandemic.

The full report can be downloaded here. 

https://bit.ly/3sim5hL  

GCIS COVID-19 COMMUNICATION
RESEARCH

The Fund has continued to support work on COVID-19 communication in South 
Africa, with a clear objective of changing public behaviour and perceptions around 
the virus and vaccinations. This is achieved through consistent and continual 
communication campaigns and initiatives that focus on preventative measures, 
which augment the government’s response to COVID-19. The research work was a 
collaborative effort between GCIS and the Fund.

The full report can be downloaded here. 

https://bit.ly/3pBkEcD 

SOLIDARITY FUND SUPPORT  FOR RESEARCH 
INTO COVID-19 SURVEILLANCE AND 

PREVALENCE – INTERIM REPORT
The Solidarity Fund is supporting the South African Human Sciences Research 
Council (HSRC) and the South African Medical Research Council (SAMRC) to 
conduct innovative research that is providing invaluable information on the spread 
and evolution of the pandemic in the country. This is helping to refine and focus the 
pandemic response and vaccination efforts.

The full report can be downloaded here. 

https://bit.ly/3vfoVWB 

SIEMENS MEDICAL DONATION TO
THE EASTERN CAPE – FINAL REPORT

The Solidarity Fund has partnered with Siemens and the German government to 
build an innovative modular hospital as an extension to the Cecilia Makiwane 
Hospital in the Eastern Cape Province (EC). The 100-bed capacity extension will 
provide the hospital with much needed additional capacity, including ten new 
intensive care beds, 90 ward beds, diagnostic services and a pharmacy store. This 
will help to ease the burden on the hospital and enable them to better provide quality 
healthcare services.

The full report can be downloaded here. 

https://bit.ly/3HqbOo8 

SOLIDARITY FUND SUPPORT OF NATIONAL 
COVID-19 TESTING EFFORTS – FINAL REPORT

As the COVID-19 pandemic raged across the country, severe backlogs in testing 
arose. Without the ability to rapidly test for and trace positive cases, the national 
pandemic response would be severely hampered. Therefore, a critical part of the 
health pillar mandate was to help strengthen capacity for national testing efforts 
to help address the backlog. 

The full report can be downloaded here. 

https://bit.ly/3JNCUa0  

https://bit.ly/3JUkfcY 

NATIONAL COMMUNICATION PARTNERSHIP
TO AMPLIFY BEHAVIOURAL CHANGE 

AND VACCINE ROLLOUT COMMUNICATION 
CAMPAIGNS IN SA - COMMUNITY PARTNERS 
IMPACT REPORT: C19 PEOPLES COALITION

(C-19)E
The C-19 People’s Coalition established the Peoples Vaccine Campaign SA (PVC-SA) 
to ensure that the South African response to the COVID-19 virus is effective, just, 
equitable and meets the needs of the most marginal in our unequal country. In this 
context, the Solidarity Fund is financing the development and amplification of 
behaviour change and vaccine roll-out communication campaigns that address, 
among other things, the need to provide large scale workshops on the vaccination 
programmes.

The full report can be downloaded here. 

As part of our responsibility to the public and our stakeholders, the Fund
publishes reports on a regular basis with updates on projects and initiatives
undertaken. These are an essential part of demonstrating transparency and

impact. A number of new reports relating to our projects have been uploaded 
to our website.

 
 
 

 

UPDATE
ON REPORTS

TV reached a total of 23.3m people, 6 times, accounting for 
65% of tv viewers.

There were 1266 Out of Home sites including 1019
in-taxi screens.

A total of 1,400 pieces of content were generated and 

earned media via PR resulted in an impressive 538 media 

clippings. 

We also engaged face-to-face with communities through 

950 community mobilisers who worked across all nine 

provinces and achieved 670 000 direct engagements on 

average per month to encourage, support and convert 

citizens to get vaccinated.  

Digital channels reached 25 million people and achieved
33 million video views, leading to 604 000 clicks to the 
official vaccination website. 

Click here to view the campaign

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YXSPYaMJsmg
https://www.instagram.com/solidarityfundrsa/
https://twitter.com/SolidarityRSA
https://www.facebook.com/solidarityfundrsa
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXpeTnY10f5g_0A5_zanxzg

